Non-Employee Travel Justification

September 4, 2024

Re: 5 GCA §23112 Non-Employee Travel Justification Statement

Subj:  Pacific Islander Festival (PIFA) and JATA Tourism Expo Japan 2024
Hafa Adai:

Pursuant to 5 GCA §23112, the Guam Visitors Bureau (‘the Bureau”) submits this justification statement for travel
related to the Pacific Islander Festival (PIFA) and JATA Tourism Expo Japan 2024.

From September 19 to September 30, the following individual(s) travel on behalf of the Bureau to attend the
Pacific Islander Festival (PIFA) from September 19 to 23, 2024. The Guam Visitors Bureau (GVB) will be
participating in the 30th annual PIFA scheduled for September 21-22 at Ski Beach, Mission Bay in San Diego,
California. GVB will use this opportunity to enhance awareness among Chamorros living in the U.S. mainland
about Guam and its attractions. As a sponsor of the event, we will receive a complimentary booth. After the PIFA
trip, the delegation will proceed to Tokyo, Japan, from September 24 to 30, 2024, to participate in the JATA
Tourism Expo Japan 2024. Mr. Daniel Delon Guerrero will participate in PIFA from September 21 to 23, 2024
only, and will return to Guam from San Diego.

TA No. Traveler Position
GVB24-180 Robert Hofmann GVB Board of Director
GVB24-190 Daniel Delon Guerrero Cultural performer
Should you need additional information, please contact the Guam Visitors Bureau office at (671) 646-5278.
Senseramente,
/ e
arl T.C. Gutierrez
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